Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

 Minutes for September 23, 2009  

ATTENDANCE:  

C. Alves,  R. Anderson, J. Boatwright,  B. Chiang, F. Cooper, K. Ewell, A. Joshi,     

J. Karsnitz,  G. Lauterio, B. Leake, C. Liebars,  T. Pavlovsky
GUESTS: Dr. William Behre, SOE Dean  and Justin Freedman, Pres. Secondary Educ. Student  Assoc.
AGENDA  ITEMS
1. Self-Introductions of 2009-2010 CAP members

2. Minutes:
       The Sept. 9, 2009 minutes were approved with 2 corrections.
3. CAP Preliminary Recommendations on New Course Approval Process of Graduate and Undergraduate Courses and CAP Preliminary Recommendations on Syllabus Requirements for All Courses
· Both sets of recommendations have been sent to Steering.
· CAP will solicit student and faculty testimony on both sets of recommendations at  an open forum at 11:30am on October 21,2009. 
4. Student Evaluation of Teaching

CAP has yet to receive the data from Institutional research. Liebars will continue to work on securing the requested information.
5. Definition of Majors and Specializations

· Liebars shared an email on this matter from Steering via Nancy Freudenthal.
· Dean Behre provided  CAP with a clarifying overview, historical context  and SOE  perspective on the proposal. 
· Dean Behre’s  comments were supplemented by Justin Freedman’s  summary  of the views  held by  the members of Secondary Education Student Association.
· Following the presentations by Behre and Freedman, CAP discussed the campus and state governance implications of the potential responses to the SOE proposal.  Ewell then requested further refinement of the charge to the CAP sub-committee on this matter.  CAP agreed that the sub-committee should be expanded to include someone from a secondary education stand-alone content major. Additionally, Ruth Palmer from secondary education will join the sub-committee.  Karsnitz also volunteered to join this sub-committee.
6. Liebars informed CAP that she had been invited to attend a meeting of the Council of Deans to participate in a discussion of possible concerns related to the final recommendations on the scheduling grid.
Meeting Adjourned:  2:50PM 

Next Meeting: October 14, 2009
